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Crossroads Club Provides A Safe Haven 

The Need is Great. The Reward is Greater.  
   Our program on June 8th was 
presented by Kathie Kreh, the President 
& Founder of the African Orphan 
Educational Foundation.  
   Over 32 million children of primary 
school age are out of school in Africa. 
By 2030, just 1 in 4 will complete the 
equivalent of a high school education. 
Without education, hope and 
opportunity will bypass yet another 
generation. 
   African Orphan 
Educational Foundation 
(AOEF) identifies children 
of greatest need in the 
African villages they 
support and finds willing 
educational sponsors to 
pay it forward or leave a 
legacy. Caring individuals contribute 
financially. Their donation helps AOEF 
improve outcomes by covering 
primary, secondary, and post 

secondary education 
and personal 
development expenses 
of children in some of 
the poorest African 
communities in 
Uganda, Kenya, and 
Burundi, while 
providing needed 
support to hard-working U.S. mission 
and aid agencies administering 

ground operations in the 
villages they serve.  
   Together, they change the 
trajectory of a child’s life. 
Ongoing oversight of the 
child’s educational journey 
is provided by their carefully 
vetted partners who’ve been 

operating on the ground in these 
communities for years. For more 
information, go to https://
africanorphaneducation.org. 

   Our program on 
June 15th was 
presented by Tony 
Allerton, The Executive 
Director of the 
Crossroads Club. 
   The Crossroads Club 
provides a safe haven 
for anyone whose life 

has been adversely affected by, or 
through, the use of addictive 
substances. 
   In early 1982, a small group of 
recovering alcoholics 
decided to start a 
facility for people who 
earnestly desired to 
maintain their total 
abstinence from 
alcohol and other drugs. This refuge 

would be open seven days a week; it 
would be a place of fellowship and 
camaraderie; and, of even greater 
importance, a place to enhance both 
spirituality and the inner strength to 
cope with addiction. Because those 
who suffered were at a literal 
crossroads in their lives, the name 
“Crossroads Club” was chosen.  
  As the years have passed, many 
more people have found their way to 
The Crossroads Club. Meeting space is 
provided weekly for Alcoholics 

Anonymous groups, 
Narcotics Anonymous 
groups, and other 12-Step 
groups.   
   For more information, 
go to   

    www.thecrossroadsclub.com 

October 15, 2022 

 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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The 

  Upcoming Important Dates:                       
                 

                                   Birthdays:                                 

                                      July 2 - Steve Rubin 

                  July 4 - Laurie Wilson 

                                    July 12 - Ashley Glover 

                                    July 31 - John Crane-Baker 
                                                                                                                                                                            

                                                               Wedding Anniversaries:  
                         July 25 - Mark & Cary Scheinbaum 

                               July 28 - Tom & Lucie Carney 
                                    

                                                      Membership Anniversaries: 
                              July 13 - Bob Colvin (34 years!) 

                                  July 21 - Danielle Garcia 

                                               - Sandra Garcia 

                                  July 31 - Tom Carney 
                                 

June 2nd Meeting “Finnegans” :  Mark Scheinbaum started things 

off with a salute to the Queen’s 70th anniversary as Monarch. Dave 

Freeburn is happy for the Celtics winning and for Delray’s Coco Gauff 

making the finals of the French Open. Pam Davidson is glad to be 

done with the Strategic Plan after Jay Alperin’s corrections. Joel 

Davidson feels like he qualified to work at Nathan’s after flipping 

hotdogs over the weekend. Bill Morse is still Covid free and Tom 

Carney is happy to be at his “temple”. Carlene Laseter’s 

granddaughter got married and Peggy Kelleher’s mother celebrated 

her 88th birthday. Scott Youngberg put in for his birthday and for 

Peggy bringing her name badge to the meeting.  Everyone else was 

“Just Happy”. 

June 8th Meeting:  Pam Davidson is happy to be done with the 

Strategic Plan. Bob Barcinski, Mark Scheinbaum, Bill Morse, 

Carlene Laseter and everyone else thanked Pam for her hard work. 

Carlene is also going to see her son and grandson this weekend. Joel 

Davidson is happy he didn’t get Covid from his hairdresser. Dave 

Freeburn continues to cheer on the Celtics. Scott Youngberg was 

happy for another beautiful day in paradise. Terrence Moore had a 

late dollar and Steve Rubin was happy he wasn’t as late as Terrence. 

Everyone else was JH. 

June 15th Meeting:  Jay Alperin has two grandsons graduating high 

school. Dave Freeburn got his first pineapple from his garden and he’s 

going to Chicago. Scott Youngberg is going to San Diego to attend his 

son’s change of command ceremony. Pam & Joel Davidson brought 

our new banner to the meeting. Pam also thanked everyone for their 

support with the school supplies initiative. Reeve Bright has donated 

87 gallons to the blood bank and Mark Scheinbaum will be teaching a 

class at Lynn University. Everyone else thanked Pam for her school 

supply efforts and wished Peggy Kelleher a Happy Birthday. 

June 22nd Meeting:  Jay Alperin is recovering from his grandson’s 

visit, had a good time. Dave Freeburn had a good trip to Chicago. 

Everyone was glad to see Peggy Kelleher back. She put in $10 for her 

birthday and the club’s support during a difficult time. Bill Morse, 

Terrence Moore, and Ezra Krieg also put in for the Juneteenth 

celebrations. Bob Hayes had a good PSA.  Pam Davidson was happy 

to see Danielle Garcia. Danielle thanked the club for their support of 

Orchard View Elementary. Everyone else was “JH”. 

June 29th Meeting:  Packed house today! Scott Youngberg had a 

great trip to San Diego and attend his son’s Marine Corps change of 

command ceremony. A lot of folks congratulated Scott for his sons’ 

service. Pam Davidson thanked everyone for their support in buying 

school supplies. Terrence Moore dittoed that sentiment. Ezra Krieg 

saw his kids this weekend. Carlene Laseter is going to 

Orlando this weekend to take care of some horses. Dave 

Freeburn had mangos for everyone. Mark Schienbaum 

recognized the Boy Scouts for their work and Gina 

Sablo’s daughter is 1/2 way through her residency. 

Everyone else was “Just Happy”. 

  $ $ $  Happy Dollars  $ $ $     Other Doings. . . . . . 
 Hail! President, Pro-Tem 
         of the Month! 
 

                 ***** June ***** 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               
            Carlene Laseter 
         Here are the upcoming scheduled PPOTM’s: 

                      July - Rich Pollack 

                  August - Bill Morse 

            September - Steve Rubin 

           Thank You!   

   
    Pam Davidson initiated a project where 
our members agreed to participate in a 
weekly purchase of school supplies for needy 
children at Orchard View Elementary. If we all 

buy and bring some to the weekly meetings, we can 
significantly help these children in having the supplies 
needed. Children who cannot bring these supplies due 
to lack of resources often feel inadequate. This leads 
to low self esteem, a malady which follows them 
through life.  Call Pam at 954-632-8043 if you have 
any questions. 

   Our club participated in the Juneteenth 
festivities at Pompey Park. Thanks to 
everyone that helped out. 

Think you know   words? 

Build your vocabulary with these  new 
words and learn the meaning, history, 
and fun facts: 

      Chautauqua  (shə-TOK-wə) 

Part of speech: noun. Origin: Iroquoian, late 19th 
century. 
   (North American) An institution that provided popular 
adult education courses and entertainment in the late 
19th and early 20th centuries.    
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The 

     Calendar Of Events  

    August 4 - Florida District Convention 
                     Naples, Fl 

 October 15 - 40th Annual  
  Kiwanis  “Swing For Kids”  
        Charity Classic 
Westchester Country Club, 
Boynton Beach 

        

         Membership 
         Carlene Laseter - Chairperson   

 
 
 

                                           Kiwanis  
     Changes Lives 
 

MAKE AN IMPACT 

Ready to help children and families in your community? 
Ready to change the world? Kiwanis is ready for you! 
Altogether, more than 7,000 Kiwanis clubs make 
Kiwanians a powerful force for serving children and 
changing lives. Each club is an independent entity, with 
its own traditions and priorities. 

WHO JOINS KIWANIS 

Kiwanis club members believe in service. They care about 
children. They're interested in the community around 
them because the community matters to them.  

They're people like you. Friends. Neighbors. Volunteers 
who want to make a difference. And they love to see the 
difference they make when they work together. 

BENEFITS OF JOINING 

Study after study shows that volunteering with an 
organization like Kiwanis does more than make people 
feel good. Volunteering enhances social networks, 
improves mental health and contributes to higher levels 
of happiness, self-esteem, self-worth and life satisfaction. 

Volunteers develop life skills and leadership abilities that 
can lead to employment opportunities. 

KIDS NEED KIWANIS 

Kiwanis is the safety net that creates opportunities for 
children to be curious, safe and healthy regardless of the 
community in which they live.  

Kiwanis is a positive influence in locations worldwide with 
a dream that all children will wake up in communities 
that believe in them, nurture them and provide the 
support they need to thrive. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
           Remember, This is The Formula:    

                     Love being a Kiwanian.  

       Love your club. Share it with  others. Live it.       

                  Doing Good....Feeling Good! 

Abilities are Strengthened at EATSF 

   Our program on June 29th was 
presented by Molly Murphy, the Executive 
Director of Equine-Assisted Therapies of 
South Florida (EATSF). 
   EATSF is dedicated to providing 
therapeutic riding and equine activities to 
children and adults with special needs so 
that they may improve physically, 
mentally and emotionally. They envision a 

place where abilities are strengthened, where activities 
lead to self-confidence, and each person can experience 
life without limits. 
   Beginning as Horses and the Handicapped of South 
Palm Beach County in 1982, the organization and its 
stewards have remained vigilant to the ever-changing 
special needs community and societal changes.  Today, 
Equine-Assisted Therapies of South Florida hosts 4 
different programs:  
    Therapeutic Riding (TR): EATSF’s largest program. 
Horseback riding gently and rhythmically moves the 
rider’s body in a motion like the human gait. 
    Hippotherapy (HIPPO): A treatment strategy that 
utilizes equine 
movement 
facilitated by a 
physical, 
occupational, or 
speech therapist. 
    Unmounted 
Horsemanship (UH): An unmounted, learning-based 
program focused on teaching individuals of all ages and 
abilities about horsemanship and horse care.  
    Equine-Assisted Psychotherapy (EAP): An unmounted 
therapy program, open to individuals or group, starting 
at age 7. A licensed mental health professional works 
with the participant and horse to explore feelings and 
behaviors. 
   For more information go to www.equineatsf.org.  
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The 

    Upcoming Meeting Programs   
 
These are the scheduled Programs for our meetings at 
the Delray Golf Club (Subject to change): 
 
7/7 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, July 7th, at 6:00 pm. 
7/13 EJS Project  
7/20 Mayor Robert Weinroth  
7/27 School Board Member Erica Whitfield  
 
8/4 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, August 4th, at 6:00 pm. 
8/10  Dr Lynn Migdal (Ezra not here) 
8/17 NEED SPEAKER 
8/24 Women's Club 
8/31 NEED SPEAKER 
 
9/8 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  
          meeting, Thursday, September 8th, at 6:00 pm. 
9/14 Rob Long 
9/21 Senator Lori Berman 
9/28 NEED SPEAKER 

      Please contact Ezra Krieg at  
      954-260-8838 if you have  
  a program idea for our meetings.  

     PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT    
  

    If You're Over 60, the FBI Has a Major  
             New Warning for You 
    
   Getting older comes with certain risks we're well aware of, 
from mobility issues to health conditions like dementia. But 
there are other risks that are easier to overlook, including 
the myriad scams and cons designed to take advantage of 
people over a certain age. Now, a former Federal Bureau of 
Investigation (FBI) and Central Intelligence Agency (CIA) 
director has issued an urgent warning for older people that 
you'll want to heed. 
   In a video public service announcement (PSA) posted on 
the FBI website on May 10, William Webster, who previously 
served as director of both the FBI and the CIA, issued a 
warning about elder fraud. Webster instructed older adults 
to pay attention to warning signs of these financial schemes, 
which purposely target older adults in an attempt to con 
them out of money or property. "Each year, millions of older 
Americans fall victim to financial fraud schemes," Webster 
says in the PSA. "Criminals gain older people's trust and 
then prey on their desire for companionship, love, or 
financial security." 
   Webster warns older adults not to fall for "scammers' 
promises." These scams are often conducted over the phone 
or through email, according to the Office for Victims of 
Crime (OVC) National Elder Fraud Hotline. Seniors are 
attractive targets, the FBI warns, particularly due to their 
tendency to be trusting and polite, as well as their likelihood 
to "have financial savings, own a home, and have good 
credit."  "These are criminals who want to take one thing: 
your money," Webster says in the PSA. "You've worked 
hard. You've saved. Don't let criminals try to take that away 
from you." 
   Webster speaks from personal experience. In 2014, 
Webster himself was a victim of elder fraud. According to a 
press release from the U.S. Department of Justice (DOJ), 
Keniel Thomas, a Jamaican national, contacted Webster and 
told him he was the head of the Mega Millions lottery game. 
He then proceeded to claim that Webster had won $15.5 
million and a 2014 Mercedes Benz. Before being awarded 
the prize, Thomas said Webster would need to pay $50,000 
"to cover the taxes." 
   Webster reported the incident to the FBI, and when he 
received a second call from Thomas the next day, the 
agency was able to record it. Thomas continued to make 
additional calls throughout the month, during which he said 
he had surveilled Webster's home. He also placed a separate 
call to Webster's wife, threatening violence if the Websters 
did not pay, the DOJ said. Thomas was identified in an 
investigation and arrested on Dec. 18, 2017 and sentenced 
to 71 months in prison in Feb. 2019. 
   Webster speaks of his experience during the PSA, 
stressing the severity of the problem. "I served in World War 
II and Korea. I was a federal judge. I was the director of the 
FBI, director of the CIA, and I was the target of an elder 
fraud scheme," Webster says, adding, "If it can happen to 
me, it can happen to you." 
   Officials urge older adults to report fraud when it happens. 
According to the National Elder Fraud Hotline, in 2018 alone, 
scams targeting older adults led to the loss of over $184 
million. Now, the FBI estimates that amount has surged to 
$3 billion in annual losses. 
   In his PSA, Webster asks that anyone affected by elder 
fraud—whether it's you or a loved one—report it to the FBI 
by calling 1-800-CALL-FBI. You can also file a complaint with 
the FBI Internet Crime Complaint Center IC3 online at 
ic3.gov.  
   The National Elder Fraud Hotline also offers several 
resources on its website, assisting with the reporting process 
for free.          

 
      

     Don't get     

       Thirsty 
 

   We need to drink 

about 5 cups of fluid 

every day to stop us 

from getting dehydrated. This is in addition to 

the fluid we get from the food we eat.  

 

   All non-alcoholic 

drinks count, but 

water, milk and fruit 

juices are the most 

healthy. Try to avoid 

sugary soft and fizzy 

drinks that are high in 

added sugars and can 

be high in calories and 

bad for teeth. 

 

  When the weather is warm, or when we get 

active, we may need more. Pay attention to 

what your body is telling you. 
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The 

 
 
 

Please Note: Even though the event is still 3 1/2 
months away, there’s a strong need to sign up 
Sponsors, Golfers and get Raffle Prizes.  

         We Need Everyone’s Help!  
To date, We have 3 hole sponsors and ONLY 1 
team signed up.  For more information and If you 
are playing, sponsoring or both, You can register 
now  on-line by going to:  
 
  http://www.kiwanis-swingforkids.com/ 

  We can accept credit cards on our website, so  
please keep that in mind. 
   It will be a FUN event and will ultimately benefit 

the children and other projects in our 
area. 

http://www.kiwanis-swingforkids.com/
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The 

   

   50/50 Winners:  
  Here are the holders of      
    the “Winning Tickets”    
         for last month:  

 
    

          

          June 2 - Dave Freeburn 

    June 8 - Bob Barcinski 

  June 15 - Reeve (Mr. On-Time) Bright 

  June 22 - Pam Davidson 

  June 29 - Bill Morse 

       

 HUMAN AND  
 SPIRITUAL VALUES 
 (One of the six Objects of Kiwanis)  

 “I can accept failure. Everyone 
fails at something. But I can't 
accept not trying. Talent wins 
games, but teamwork and 
intelligence wins championships.” 

                                 ---  MICHAEL JORDAN 

1. Fact or Crap - Howard 
Carter died mysteriously 
exactly 12 months after 
opening Tutankhamen’s 
tomb.  

2. Fact or Crap - The 
name of the American 
religious community 

known as the Shakers developed from the 
group called Quakers.  

3. Fact or Crap - The fabric hessian gets 
its name from part of the uniform worn by 
soldiers from the German state Hesse.  

4. Fact or Crap - Female bald eagles are 
almost 25% larger then their male 
partners.  

5. Fact or Crap - Fouquet, Goujon, and 
Palissy are all types of French mustard.  

6. Fact or Crap - Michael Richards, who 
played Kramer in Seinfield was drafted 
during the Vietnam War.  

7. Fact or Crap - Author J.M. Barries 
Christian names are Joseph Marion. 

                (Answers on Page 8) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

               

       

  “The only mystery in life is why the 
kamikaze pilots wore helmets.”  
                                    – Al McGuire 

http://us.fotolia.com/id/10753832
http://us.fotolia.com/id/6481969
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The 

Krieg’s Korner 
As a regular feature of our weekly meetings,  
Ezra Krieg brings us up to date with what 
happened on  “This Date in History” 
Here are a few interesting items from the past  
few weeks:  

June 2: 
1924, Congress passed, and President Calvin Coolidge signed, a measure 
guaranteeing full American citizenship for all Native Americans born within U.S. 
territorial limits. 
1953, the coronation of Queen Elizabeth II took place in London’s Westminster 
Abbey, 16 months after the death of her father, King George VI. 
1966, U.S. space probe Surveyor 1 landed on the moon and began transmitting 
detailed photographs of the lunar surface. 
1979, Pope John Paul II arrived in his native Poland on the first visit by a pope to 
a Communist country. 
1981, the Japanese video arcade game “Donkey Kong” was released by Nintendo. 
2017, Three former Penn State administrators were handed jail and house-arrest 
sentences ranging up to nearly two years for burying child sexual abuse 
allegations against Jerry Sandusky. 
2021, Trainer Bob Baffert was suspended for two years by the Churchill Downs 
racetrack in Louisville, Kentucky, after an additional drug test of Kentucky Derby 
winner Medina Spirit confirmed the presence of a steroid. (Medina Spirit was later 
disqualified from his Derby victory; the colt collapsed and died in December 2021 
following a training run at Santa Anita.)  
 Birthdays:  
 Actor Stacy Keach is 81.  
 Actor Charles Haid is 79.  
 Actor Jerry Mathers is 74.  
 Actor Joanna Gleason is 72.  
 Actor Dennis Haysbert is 68.  
 Comedian Dana Carvey is 67.  
 Singer Merril Bainbridge is 54.   
 Actor-comedian Wayne Brady is 50.  
 Actor Morena Baccarin is 43.  
 Olympic gold medal soccer player Abby Wambach is 42.  

June 8: 
1864, Abraham Lincoln was nominated for another term as president during the 
National Union (Republican) Party’s convention in Baltimore. 
1966, a merger was announced between the National and American Football 
Leagues, to take effect in 1970. 
1968, authorities announced the capture in London of James Earl Ray, the 
suspected assassin of civil rights leader Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. 
1978, a jury in Clark County, Nevada, ruled the so-called “Mormon will,” 
purportedly written by the late billionaire Howard Hughes, was a forgery. 
2008, the average price of regular gas crept up to $4 a gallon. 
2009, North Korea’s highest court sentenced American journalists Laura Ling and 
Euna Lee to 12 years’ hard labor for trespassing and “hostile acts.” (The women 
were pardoned in early August 2009 after a trip to Pyongyang by former 
President Bill Clinton.) 
2015, siding with the White House in a foreign-policy power struggle with 
Congress, the Supreme Court ruled 6-3 that Americans born in the disputed city 
of Jerusalem could not list Israel as their birthplace on passports. 
2017, Former FBI Director James Comey, testifying before Congress, asserted 
that President Donald Trump fired him to interfere with his investigation of 
Russia’s ties to the Trump campaign.  
 Birthdays:  
 Actor James Darren is 86. 
 Singer Nancy Sinatra is 82.  
 Musician Boz Scaggs is 78.  
 “Dilbert” creator Scott Adams is 65. 
 Actor-director Keenen Ivory Wayans is 64.  
 Musician Nick Rhodes (Duran Duran) is 60.  
 Actor Julianna Margulies is 55.  
 Former tennis player Lindsay Davenport is 46.  

June 15: 
1215, England’s King John put his seal to Magna Carta (“the Great Charter”) at 
Runnymede. 
1775, the Second Continental Congress voted unanimously to appoint George 
Washington head of the Continental Army. 
1864, Secretary of War Edwin M. Stanton signed an order establishing a military 
burial ground which became Arlington National Cemetery in Virginia. 
1904, more than 1,000 people died when fire erupted aboard the steamboat 
General Slocum in New York’s East River. 
1934, President Franklin D. Roosevelt signed an act making the National Guard 
part of the U.S. Army in the event of war or national emergency. 
1938, Johnny Vander Meer pitched his second consecutive no-hitter, leading the 
Cincinnati Reds to a 6-0 victory over the Brooklyn Dodgers in the first night game 
at Ebbets Field, four days after leaving the Boston Bees hitless by a score of 3-0. 
1991, Mount Pinatubo in the northern Philippines exploded in one of the biggest 
volcanic eruptions of the 20th century, killing about 800 people. 
2002, an asteroid with a diameter of between 50 and 120 yards narrowly missed 
the Earth by 75,000 miles — less than a third of the distance to the moon. 
2017, Two escaped inmates sought in the killings of two guards on a Georgia 
prison bus were captured after being held at gunpoint by a rural Tennessee 
homeowner whose vehicle they were trying to steal. 
2020, the Supreme Court, in a 6-3 decision, ruled that a landmark civil rights law 
protects gay, lesbian and transgender people from discrimination in employment. 
 

 Birthdays:  
 R&B singer Ruby Nash Garnett (Ruby and the Romantics) is 88. 
 Rock singer Steve Walsh is 71.  
 Chinese President Xi Jinping (shee jihn-peeng) is 69.  
 Actor-comedian Jim Belushi is 68.  
 Actor Julie Hagerty is 67.  
 Baseball Hall of Famer Wade Boggs is 64.  
 Actor Helen Hunt is 59.  
 Actor Courteney Cox is 58.  
 Actor-rapper Ice Cube is 53.  
 Actor Neil Patrick Harris is 49.  

June 22: 
1870, the United States Department of Justice was created. 
1937, Joe Louis began his reign as world heavyweight boxing champion by 
knocking out Jim Braddock in the eighth round of their fight in Chicago. (A year 
later on this date, Louis knocked out Max Schmeling in the first round of their 
rematch at Yankee Stadium.) 
1944, President Franklin D. Roosevelt signed the Servicemen’s Readjustment Act 
of 1944, more popularly known as the “GI Bill of Rights.” 
1945, the World War II battle for Okinawa ended with an Allied victory. 
1977, John N. Mitchell became the first former U.S. Attorney General to go to 
prison as he began serving a sentence for his role in the Watergate cover-up. (He 
was released 19 months later.) 
1981, Mark David Chapman pleaded guilty to killing rock star John Lennon.  
1992, the U.S. Supreme Court, in R.A.V. v. City of St. Paul, unanimously ruled 
that “hate crime” laws that banned cross burning and similar expressions of racial 
bias violated free-speech rights. 
2012, Ex-Penn State assistant coach Jerry Sandusky was convicted by a jury in 
Bellefonte, Pennsylvania, on 45 counts of sexually assaulting 10 boys over 15 
years. (Sandusky is serving a 30- to 60-year state prison sentence.) 
2021, A government watchdog reported that deaths among Medicare patients in 
nursing homes had soared by 32% in 2020; it was the most comprehensive look 
yet at the ravages of COVID-19 among its most vulnerable victims.  
 Birthdays:  
 Singer-actor Kris Kristofferson is 86.  
 Actor Michael Lerner is 81.  
 Fox News analyst Brit Hume is 79.  
 Singer/producer Peter Asher (Peter and Gordon) is 78.  
 Actor Meryl Streep is 73.  
 Actor Lindsay Wagner is 73.  
 Singer Alan Osmond is 73.  
 Pop singer Cyndi Lauper is 69.  
 Environmental activist Erin Brockovich is 62.  
 TV personality Carson Daly is 49.  

June 29: 
1951, Joseph Ratzinger, the future Pope Benedict XVI, was ordained as a priest. 
1958, Brazil won their first World Cup title with a 5-2 victory over host country 
Sweden in Stockholm on the strength of two goals by 17-year-old Pele. 
1972, The Supreme Court ruled the death penalty could constitute "cruel and 
unusual punishment." 
1992, A divided Supreme Court ruled that women have a constitutional right to 
abortion, but the justices also weakened the right as defined in the Roe v. Wade 
decision. 
1995, the shuttle Atlantis and the Russian space station Mir docked, forming the 
largest man-made satellite ever to orbit the Earth. 
2004, Randy Johnson of the Arizona Diamondbacks became the fourth pitcher in 
major league history to record 4,000 career strikeouts. 
2007, The Apple iPhone went on sale. 
2009, Financier Bernard Madoff received a 150-year sentence for his multibillion-
dollar fraud. 
2010, Talk show host Larry King announced he would step down from his CNN 
show in the autumn after 25 years on the air. 
 Birthdays:  
 Actor Gary Busey is 78.  
 Actor Sharon Lawrence (“Fired Up,” ″NYPD Blue”) is 61.  
 Actor Amanda Donohoe is 60.  
 Actor Kathleen Wilhoite (“Gilmore Girls,” “ER”) is 58.  
 Actor Melora Hardin (“The Office”) is 55.  
 Broadway actor Brian D’Arcy James (“Hamilton”) is 54.  
 Actor Christina Chang (“The Good Doctor”) is 51.  
 Actor Luke Kirby (“The Marvelous Mrs. Maisel”) is 44.  
 Actor Lily Rabe (“American Horror Story”) is 40.  

 

 

AND…..”If you’re sitting in a bar this afternoon, like 
Jay and his friends will be doing and Comedian 
Richard Lewis joins us, we hope that you will buy him 
a “Yeah, Baby!” drink, as he is 75 years old today.    
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The 

    This Month’s  
  Sudoku Puzzle….   

 A sudoku puzzle is a grid of 9 by 9 
squares that has been divided into 9 
smaller regions of 3 by 3 squares. The 
goal is to write the numbers 1 through 
9 in the squares so: 

• Each horizontal row has every  
                      number only once. 

• Each vertical column has every number only once. 

• Each 3 by 3  region has every number only once. 

   Difficulty– Very Hard. Be sure to use a pencil!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         
    
                        (Answers on Page 9) 

   
 
          
 

       Answers..........   

 
 
 

1. Crap. Carter died 16 years 
after the discovery of the tomb 
at age 64. 

2. Fact. Officially called the 
United Society of Believers. 

3. Fact. Hessian is also referred  
                                  to as burlap. 

4. Fact. Bald eagles build nests that can weigh up to 1.1 
tons. 

5. Crap. They’re all French Renaissance artists. 

6. Fact. He served two years with the US Army. 

7. Crap. His full name is James Matthew Barrie. 

   

The “Golden”   
    Years …  

 

--- THE SENILITY PRAYER:           

Grant me the senility to 
forget the people I never 
liked anyway, the good 
fortune to run into the ones I 
do, and the eyesight to tell 
the difference. 

 

--- A young man who was also an avid golfer found 
himself with a few hours to spare one afternoon. He 
figured if he hurried and played very fast, he could get in 
9 holes before he had to head home. Just as he was 
about to tee off an old gentleman shuffled onto the tee 
and asked if he could accompany the young man as he 
was golfing alone. Not being able to say no, he allowed 
the old gent to join him.  

    To his surprise the old man played fairly quickly. He 
didn't hit the ball far, but plodded along consistently and 
didn't waste much time.  

    Finally, they reached the 9th fairway and the young 
man found himself with a tough shot. There was a large 
pine tree right in front of his ball and it was directly 
between his ball and the green. After several minutes of 
debating how to hit the shot the old man finally said, 
"You know, when I was your age I'd hit the ball right 
over that tree."  

    With that challenge placed before him, the youngster 
swung hard, hit the ball up, right smack into the top of 
the tree trunk and it thudded back on the ground not a 
foot from where it had originally lay.  

    The old man offered one more comment, "Of course, 
when I was your age that pine tree was only 3 feet tall." 
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The 

The Delray Beach Kiwanis Club was  
Chartered in 1973 as the Kiwanis Club of 
Delray Beach-Sunrise and is operating in 
Division 21 of the Florida District.  
Club Mailing Address: PO Box 7083, Delray Beach, Fl.33482 
       
       2021-22 Kiwanis Int’l  President: 
                    Peter Mancuso  
               East Meadow, New York  
 

        2021-22 Florida Kiwanis Governor: 

                  Harvey A. White 

                Email: harveywkiwanis@gmail.com 

        2021-22 Division 21 Lt. Governor: 
                   Tom Ramiccio 
              Email: tramiccio@aol.com 

             Other Division 21 Clubs:   

 

        Boca Raton-1st & 3rd Thursdays, 4 p.m. 
       Boca Raton Community Center Annex  
       260 Crawford Blvd  
       Boca Raton   
 
   Boynton Beach - Tuesdays, 12 Noon 
       Bru’s Room 
       1333 N. Congress Ave    
       Boynton Beach 
 
   Gold Coast Knights-1st & 3rd Wed., 7 p.m. 
       Duffy's Sports Grill 
       Linton Boulevard and Federal Highway 
       Delray Beach 
  
   Hypoluxo-Lantana - Tuesdays, 7:00 a.m. 
        Maddock Park 
        1200 West Drew Street 
        Lantana 
  
   Lake Worth - Tuesdays, 8 a.m. 
         Too-Jays Restaurant 
         419 Lake Avenue 
         Lake Worth 
 
         Florida Kiwanis Foundation:   
 

         2021-22 President:  Richard Leys  
               Email: rjleys@bellsouth.net 
  
         Div. 21 Trustee:  Tom Thayer 
            E-mail: TomThayer@Earthlink.net 

   

                  If you have something for the newsletter,   
  please send it to  Scott Youngberg  via E-mail:    
  esysy@att.net         

                                          ——Thank you                                                                 

     

   Visit our Website: 
  

   www.delraybeachkiwanis.org 

 

         

   Executive                                
         Perspective  

                                     
  by Stan D. Soderstrom, Executive Director                     
      of  Kiwanis and the Kiwanis Children’s Fund. 

    
   Have you ever read all the Kiwanis 
International Bylaws? Be honest. Our 
bylaws consist of 29 pages with 15,689 
words. They were originally drafted and 

adopted in 1916 and have been amended and added to at every 
convention since. 

   So it shouldn’t be a surprise that our governing document now 
has internal contradictions, confusing language and overly 
specific information. There’s Article 8, Section 3, which 
“permits” members to wear Kiwanis-branded clothing. And 
there’s the article on committees, which tells us — among many 
other things — that committee members serve for the year for 
which they are appointed. (Thanks, bylaws.) Oh, and that 
committees must have at least three members, unless they’re 
“special” committees. Whatever those are, they apparently need 
only one member. 

   Even the process for amending the bylaws is hard to follow 
within the bylaws themselves. The bottom line: They often 
create more problems than they solve. They have become too 
complicated and even outdated. It’s time to modernize. 

   During the Kiwanis International convention, we’ll ask the 
House of Delegates to consider a new article. Yes, it will add 
another 152 words. But it will also give delegates the authority 
to revise the entire document periodically. With this article, a 
proposed set of modernized — and streamlined — bylaws can be 
considered next year. 

   It’s always tempting to try 
solving problems with more 
rules. But our bylaws show 
what happens when we don’t 
stop to look at the big 
picture. For Kiwanis clubs, 
which must abide by them, 
it’s high time to make them 
easier to follow. 

        Sudoku Puzzle….Answers 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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The 

        From Our Photographer’s    
        Camera…… 
 
   Our Trusty photographer and a helper or two   
    giving us some great memories from recent  
    meetings and events.  ENJOY! 


